College of Physicians and Surgeons of Ontario





Feb 2, 2015
80 College Street

Toronto, Ontario

M5G 2E2

Dear Members of the Consultations Committee:

I am a health professional with [INSERT YEARS] years of experience across the life span inclusive of providing end of life care for many elderly and vulnerable individuals.   I have reviewed your proposed CPSO policy titled “Professional Obligations and Human Rights” and am strongly opposed to the planned changes for the following reasons: 
1) Physicians who decline to participate in certain acts make these decisions based on a code of professional ethics encompassing their whole moral being inclusive of religious beliefs but not exclusive to them.  
It should not be the intent of the college to create policy that attempts to define or limit morality.
2) Referral to other physicians who will perform the act(s) ignores the fact that these same physicians will find the act of referral itself objectionable and consider it as material cooperation with the act.  
It would be problematic for the college to insist on a referral policy that not only limits physician’s right to conscientious objection but could risk affecting their psycho-social & spiritual well being.
3) Although this policy “Professional Obligations and Human Rights” refers to ‘care’ 13 times in the document, healthcare 6 times and health services 8 times, it is important to note the following:  
i) By the definitions of both ‘care’ and ‘health’, the physician’s response of declining to provide treatments resulting in death would not constitute ‘impeding’ that individual’s ‘access to ‘health care or health service’.
ii) Similarly, the physician who might attempt to act according to this new policy and follows through with requested treatments such as a lethal dose, in fact denies the individual who requests such treatment access to good care.  The physician providing good ‘care’ on the other hand, would not only address physical need for effective pain control but would also assist individuals to find meaning at their ‘End of Life’ and allow them to  experience compassionate wholistic care. 
I would expect that it is not the intent of the college to revise policy such that it would interfere with the     physician’s professional duty to accommodate each person through the provision of quality care addressing all dimensions of health.

I expect that the college will withdraw this draft of the policy now that it has a clearer understanding that physicians, as professionals must be allowed to respect their own consciences.  Freedom of conscience is foundational to our professional ethical practice and indeed our free society and cannot be limited, even for the best of intentions. 

Thank you in advance for responding to my grave concerns by letting me know that you will not implement these proposed changes to the policy.   
Respectfully,
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